CITY COUNCIL

TUESDAY 15 JULY 2008 AT 6.45 PM

PRESENT:
The Mayor (Councillor Mrs Geddes), Councillors Allison, Atkinson, Bainbridge, Bell, Bloxham, Boaden, Mrs Bowman, Mrs Bradley, Cape, Mrs Clarke, Clarke (M), Collier, Devlin, Earp, Mrs Farmer, Farmer (P), Mrs Fisher, Mrs Glendinning, Glover, Graham, Harid, Hendry, Hunter, Knapton, Layden, Lishman, Mrs Luckley, Mrs Mallinson, Mallinson (J), McDevitt, Mitchelson, Morton, Mrs Parsons, Ms Patrick, Ms Quilter, Mrs Riddle, Mrs Robson, Mrs Rutherford, Scarborough, Mrs Southward, Stevenson, Stothard, Mrs Styth, Tootle, Tweedie, Mrs Vasey, Mrs Warwick, Weber, Weedall and Wilson

C.115/08
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Watson.

C.116/08
MINUTES

The Minutes of the meetings of the City Council held on 29 April, 19 May and 26 June 2008 were received and signed by the Mayor as a true record of the meetings.

C.117/08
PUBLIC AND PRESS

It was agreed that Agenda Item 19(v) regarding the Homelessness Strategy should be deleted from the Agenda to allow the matter to be given further consideration by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Executive before being submitted to Council for consideration in September 2008.

C.118/08
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Mitchelson declared a personal and prejudicial interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the items of business relating to Agenda Item 18(1) Contract for the Delivery of Post Office Card Account 2 and 19 (vi) The Food Service Plan and associated Minutes of the Executive EX.126/08, EX.133/08, EX.158/08 and JMT.60/08.  He indicated that his interest was in respect of his business.

Councillor Mrs Fisher declared a personal and prejudicial interest in the Council’s Code of Conduct in the items of business 9 (ii) relating to the Tourism Review and Item 19(vi) The Food Service Plan. She indicated that her interest was in respect of her business.  She also declared an interest in the item regarding Tullie House.  She indicated that the interest was in respect of her appointment as a City Council representative.

Councillor Mrs Robson declared a personal interest, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, in the item of business relating to the motion in respect of the Lonsdale site.  She indicated that her interest was in respect of her role as Chairman of the Save the Lonsdale Group.

Councillor Earp declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the item of business relating to the East Cumbria Countryside Project.  He indicated that his interest was as Chair of the East Cumbria Countryside Project’s Executive.

Councillor Bainbridge declared a personal and prejudicial interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the item of business relating The Food Service Plan.  He indicated that his interest was in respect of his employment.

Councillor Glover declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the items of business relating to the Families Hostel Replacement Project, the Gypsy and Traveller Site provision together with Minutes EX.124/08 and Minute EX.142/08.  He indicated that his interest was in respect of his employment.

Councillor Quilter declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the item of business relating to the petition regarding Carlisle Housing Association.  She indicated that her interest was in respect of her employment.

Councillor Ms Patrick declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, in respect of the item of business relating to the Families Hostel Replacement Project.  She indicated that her interest was in respect of her employment.

Councillor Mrs Bradley declared an interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in Minute EX.88/08 relating to Concessionary Fares.  She indicated that her interest was as a potential recipient of concessionary fares.

Councillor Mrs Riddle declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the item of business relating to the Tullie House Governance Options and Development Plan.  She indicated that her interest was as a Friend of Tullie House.

Councillor Hendry, Councillor Mrs Mallinson and Councillor Layden declared a personal and prejudicial interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the item of business relating to the petition for Carlisle Housing Association.  They indicated that their interest was as Members of the Board of Carlisle Housing Association.

Councillor Allison declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the item of business relating to Supplementary Planning Documents.

Councillor Tootle declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the items of business relating to Item 8 – Petition relating to Carlisle Housing Association and the item relating to the Families Hostel Replacement Project.  He indicated that his interest was in respect of his employment.

Councillor Mrs Rutherford declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the item of business relating to the Families Hostel Replacement Project.  She indicated that her interest was as a Trustee of Homeless People.

Councillor Atkinson declared an interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the section of the Promoting Carlisle Portfolio Holder report referring to the Save Lookaround campaign.  He indicated that his interest was in respect of his employment.

Councillor Graham declared a personal and prejudicial interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in the item of business relating to implementing the Pay and Work Force Strategy Project.  He indicated that his interest was in respect of the employment of a member of his family.

C.119/08
ANNOUNCEMENTS

(a) The Mayor

The Mayor congratulated the team of young people from the City on their success in winning the Cumbria Youth Games and thanked not only the young people but the staff and families who had been involved in organising the day.

(b) The Leader of the Council

There were no announcements from the Leader of the Council.

(c) The Executive

There were no announcements from Members of the Executive.

(d) The Town Clerk and Chief Executive

There were no announcements from the Town Clerk and Chief Executive.

C.120/08
QUESTIONS BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 10.1 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported that no questions had been submitted on notice by members of the public.

Declarations of Interest

Councillors Mrs Mallinson, Layden and Hendry having declared an interest in the following item of business left the meeting during consideration thereof.

C.121/08
PETITION – CARLISLE HOUSING ASSOCIATION 

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 10.11 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of a petition submitted by Mr Whalen calling upon the Council to petition the Government to bring back the responsibility of providing housing and accommodation for those in need (Council housing) to replace an unelected non accountable Housing Association to the electorate.  

In accordance with Procedure Rule 10.11 Mr Whalen addressed the Council on behalf of tenants and supporters at the meeting.  He expressed concerns as to the operation of Carlisle Housing Association and was concerned that the report accompanying the petition recommended opposition to the proposal prior to him submitting his case.  

Mr Whalen reminded Members of the history of social housing in Carlisle and its transfer to Carlisle Housing Association which he said was not accountable to citizens or tenants.  He indicated that tenants had no confidence in the management of Carlisle Housing Association and his members had grave concerns with regard to the Health and Safety policies operated by the Association.  Mr Whalen produced a piece of asbestos and informed Members of the effects of asbestosis.  He added that he would raise a motion at the next Labour Conference to ask the Labour Party to investigate Carlisle Housing Association.

Councillor Mrs Luckley, Portfolio Holder for Health and Communities, presented the report which had been prepared by the Director of Development Services (DS.83/08) and commented to the effect that, whilst the Council had transferred its housing stock to Carlisle Housing Association in 2002, it remained the strategic housing authority and retained housing duties and had a role in bringing accommodation in the City up to a Decent Homes standard.  To that effect the Council had received £3.1 million in 2007/08 and £1 million in the current year and continued to carry out a significant role in provision of housing in Carlisle.

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure noted the comments regarding removal of asbestos and confirmed that he would take the matter up with relevant agencies.

Councillor Mrs Luckley moved and Councillor Bloxham seconded the recommendation that the City Council do not proceed with the request within the petition.

RESOLVED – That the report be received and the motion of Councillor Mrs Luckley as set out above be agreed.

C.122/08
QUESTION FROM MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 11.2 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of a question submitted on notice by Councillor Tootle.

(i)
Street Cleaning

Councillor Tootle asked the following question:


“Several months ago I raised in Council the issue of street cleaning.  I suggested asking residents to move vehicles from on street parking, with a view to early morning street cleaning on a regular basis.


The streets are very dirty, and the opportunity in terraced areas is limited for an effective clean.  I was told that there was already an ongoing programme to do just this.  Could I have an update on this situation in Castle Ward?  Which streets had been cleaned and when?  I would offer again to the Portfolio Holder the full assistance of the Ward Councillors in Castle in leafleting or door knocking, to ask for residents co-operation in the cleansing efforts.”

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure responded that, during October/November, the Area Maintenance Teams had written to residents in a number of streets but occupiers had been unwilling to move their vehicles.  The Director would therefore welcome any assistance which the Ward Councillors could provide in persuading people to remove their vehicles.  

He added that the Director of Community Services had also written to the County Council regarding the possibility of asking residents to park on alternative sides of streets.  The Director had also sourced a portable Street Cleaner which could be attached to a wheelie bin but this would not be able to clean out large gullies.  

The Portfolio Holder added that the Council was taking whatever steps it could to improve the situation and staff were exploring a number of different avenues to improve the situation but any help which Ward Councillors were able to offer in this regard would be gratefully received.

Councillor Tootle asked a supplementary question as to whether the Council might ask for assistance from the Police to assist in their efforts and Councillor Bloxham confirmed that the Police had been very supportive in the matter.

The Portfolio Holder agreed that it was a serious problem and reminded the City Council of the problems which had been experienced with blocked gullies during the floods and spells of heavy rainfall.  He added that the Council would accept any help which was available to address the matter.

(ii) Tourism Review

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 11.2 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of a question submitted on notice by Councillor Boaden.

Councillor Boaden asked the following question of the Leader of the Council:


“To ask the Leader of the Council whether he agrees with the comments of Bryan Gray, Chair of the North West Development Agency, who said in a recent letter about the City Council’s Tourism Review that:


“I am however concerned that the primary driver for change appears to be governed by the City Council’s requirement to achieve operational savings.  The prominence of this largely masks any clear policy direction within the paper.  I believe the paper should, first and foremost, outline a clear ambition and position for Carlisle’s Tourism Industry.  Taking its lead from this report would then identify clear objectives and be explicit about the costs and benefits of those, it would then be possible to give careful thought to the most effective action that can be taken in pursuit of these objectives.  At present I find it difficult to see the “big ticket ideas that would secure a vibrant and prosperous future for the City’s tourism economy.””

The Leader of the City Council responded that he would not agree to the paragraph which had been quoted by Councillor Boaden as it was a selected extract from what was a very positive letter from the Chairman of the North West Development Agency.

Councillor Boaden asked a supplementary question to the effect that the paragraph which had been quoted did not show a positive view and he questioned how that view could be taken, given the cutbacks which were envisaged as part of the Tourism Review.

The Leader of the Council responded that Councillor Boaden was selecting one paragraph only from the letter from the North West Development Agency and he hoped that, in the future, the Opposition might come up with some positive suggestions to take forward the Tourism Review.

C.123/08
EXECUTIVE

Councillor Mitchelson moved and Councillor Mallinson seconded the Minutes of the meetings of the Executive held on 21 April, 29 May, 23 and 30 June 2008.   Members of the City Council asked a number of questions of the Leader and Portfolio Holders on those Minutes and it was: 

RESOLVED:-

(i) That the Minutes of the meetings of the Executive held on 21 April, 29 May, 23 and 30 June 2008 be received and adopted.

(ii) That the Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure prepare a written reply to the questions raised by Councillor Mrs Rutherford with regard to concessionary fare schemes upon receipt of the necessary information from the Director of Corporate Resources.

C.124/08
PORTFOLIO HOLDER REPORTS

Copies of reports from the following Portfolio Holders had been circulated prior to the meeting:-


Learning and Development


Finance and Performance Management


Economic Development and Enterprise


Promoting Carlisle


Health and Community


Environment and Infrastructure.

Members questioned individual Portfolio Holders on details of their reports and it was 

RESOLVED:-

(i) That the reports of the Portfolio Holders be received

(ii) That the Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure arrange a Ward walk with Councillor Patrick to look at examples of obstructive parking within the St Aidan’s Ward as a means of examining the options which might be open to the Council to assist residents.

C.125/08
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MINUTES AND CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

(a)
Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee
Councillor Earp moved and it was seconded that the Minutes of the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee held on 17 April 2008 be received and adopted.

RESOLVED

That the Minutes of the meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee held on 17 April 2008 be received and adopted.

(b)
Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee
Councillor Farmer moved and it was seconded that the Minutes of the meetings of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 19 May and 5 June 2008 be received and adopted.  Councillor Farmer also presented his Chairman’s report.

RESOLVED

That the Minutes of the Committee Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 19 May and 5 June 2008, together with the Chairman’s report, be received and adopted.

(c) Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee
Councillor Knapton moved and it was seconded that the Minutes of the meeting of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 19 May and 12 June 2008 be received and adopted. Councillor Knapton also presented his Chairman’s report.

RESOLVED:

That the Minutes of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 19 May and 12 June 2008, together with the Chairman’s report, be received and adopted.

(d)
Overview and Scrutiny Committee – Infrastructure

Councillor Bainbridge moved and it was seconded that the Minutes of the meeting of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 19 May and 19 June 2008 be received and adopted.  Councillor Bainbridge also presented his Chairman’s report.

RESOLVED:

That the Minutes of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 19 May and 19 June 2008, together with the Chairman’s report, be received and adopted.

C.126/08
REGULATORY PANEL

Councillor Morton moved and Councillor Mrs Parsons seconded the receipt and adoption of the Minutes of the meeting of the Regulatory Panel held on 28 May 2008.

RESOLVED 

That the Minutes of the meeting of the Regulatory Panel held on 28 May 2008 be received and adopted.

C.127/08
LICENSING COMMITTEE

Councillor Morton moved and Councillor Mrs Parsons seconded the receipt and adoption of the Minutes of the meetings of the Licensing Committee, held on 19 May and 28 May 2008.

RESOLVED

That the Minutes of the meetings of the Licensing Committee, held on 19 and 28 May 2008, be received and adopted.

C.128/08
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL COMMITTEE

Councillor Mrs Parsons moved and Councillor Morton seconded the receipt and adoption of the Minutes of the meetings of the Development Control Committee, held on 23 and 25 April and 28 and 30 May 2008.

RESOLVED

That the Minutes of the meetings of the Development Control Committee, held on 23 and 25 April and 28 and 30 May 2008 be received and adopted.

C.129/08
APPEALS PANEL

Councillor Weedall moved and it was seconded that the Minutes of the meeting of the Appeals Panel held on 16 April 2008 be received and adopted.

RESOLVED:

That the Minutes of the meeting of the Appeals Panel, held on 16 April 2008,  be received and adopted.

C.130/08
STANDARDS COMMITTEE

Councillor Stevenson moved the receipt and adoption of the Minutes of the meeting of the Standards Committee held on 24 June 2008.  Councillor Stothard moved the receipt and adoption of the Minutes of the meeting of the Standards Committee held on 5 June 2008.   The motion was seconded.

RESOLVED:

That the Minutes of the meetings of the Standards Committee held on 5 and 24 June 2008 be received and adopted and the Director of Legal and Democratic Services be authorised to make any necessary alterations to the Council’s Constitution to incorporate the new legislative requirements and Standards Board for England guidance in respect of the role and function of the Standards Committee as referred to in Minute ST.16/08.

C.131/08
AUDIT COMMITTEE

Councillor Mrs Mallinson moved and it was seconded that the Minutes of the meeting of the Audit Committee, held on 23 June 2008 be received and adopted.    The Chairman also drew Members’ attention to the arrangement for a special meeting to provide training on Comprehensive Area Assessment and the arrangements which were being made for that meeting.

RESOLVED:

That the Minutes of the meeting of the Audit Committee held on 23 June 2008 be received and adopted.  

Declaration of Interest

Councillor Mitchelson having declared an interest in the following item of business left the meeting during consideration thereof.

C.132/08
NOTICE OF MOTIONS
(i)
Contract for the Delivery of the Post Office Card Account 2
Pursuant to Procedure Rule 12, the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of the following Motion submitted on Notice by Councillor Stevenson:-

“This Council :-

· notes that 4m people (which includes many in the Carlisle area) use the Post Office Card Account, making around 6.5m visits to Post Offices each week;

· agrees that people should have the right to choose to continue to claim their pensions and benefits from the Post Office;

· agrees that the Post Office is the best place to continue to provide this service through its unrivalled geographical reach, its status as the trusted brand and its ability to provide a seamless transition for customers;

· notes that if the Post Office Card Account 2 contract is not awarded to Post Office Limited, around 3,000 further Post Offices (which will include several in the Carlisle area) will be forced out of business and the entire network will begin to unravel through mass, unplanned closures.

The Council RESOLVES:

(a) That the Government should make every effort to provide a stable and viable Post Office network, supporting local communities and, as a first step, award the Post Office Card Account 2 to Post Office Limited.

(b) That the Executive instructs the Chief Executive to write to the Prime Minister and to John Hutton, Secretary of State for Trade and Industry, urging the Government to award the Post Office Card Account 2 contract to Post Office Limited.

(c) That the Executive instructs the Chief Executive to write to this City’s MP’s to ask that they write to the Prime Minister and the Secretary of State in support of awarding the Post Office Card Account 2 contract to Post Office Limited.”

The motion was seconded by Councillor Bainbridge and it was:

RESOLVED - That the motion of Councillor Stevenson, as set out above, be AGREED.

(ii)
Lonsdale Site – Warwick Road/Mary Street

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 12, the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of the following Motion, submitted on Notice by Councillor Glover:-

“This Council notes that, at its meeting on 28 June 2007, the Council agreed to not only assess the potential to establish a Theatres/Arts Centre on the Lonsdale site but also agreed to consider the future of the “associated facilities in the Warwick Road/Mary Street area as part of a mixed use development.”

It further notes with concern that it appears that the Executive made no attempt to properly implement in full the terms of this resolution and that the Post Office building is now vacant, along with the other neighbouring buildings at the top of Warwick Road.

Therefore the Council calls upon the Executive, as a matter of urgency, to instigate the necessary works to undertake the broader study of options for this area and report back to the Council at its meeting in September 2008.”

The motion of Councillor Glover was seconded by Councillor Boaden.

Following substantial discussion and voting thereon, the motion of Councillor Glover as set out above was NOT AGREED.

C.133/08
PROPOSALS FROM THE EXECUTIVE IN RELATION TO



THE COUNCIL’S BUDGET AND POLICY FRAMEWORK

(i) EX.125/08 and EX.156/08 Tullie House Governance Options and 

Development Plan
Pursuant to Minute EX.125/08 and EX.156/08, consideration was given to a request from the Executive that Council approve an initial budget of £50,000 to progress the first stage of work in developing options to devolve the Museum Service to a Trust.  A copy of Report CS.47/08 and the Minute Extracts had been circulated.  

Councillor Earp moved and Councillor Mitchelson seconded that the City Council approve an initial budget of £50,000 to progress the first stage of work in developing options to devolve the Museum Service to a Trust.

Following some discussion and voting thereon, the motion of Councillor Earp as set out above was AGREED.

Declaration of Interest

Councillor Graham, having declared an interest in the following item of business, left the meeting during consideration thereof, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct.

. 

(ii)
EX.139/08 – Implementing Pay and Workforce Strategy Project

Pursuant to EX.139/08, consideration was given to a recommendation from the Executive that the City Council release £127,000 from the earmarked funds to provide temporary resources, as set out in Minute EX.139/08, to enable progress with the implementation of the Council’s Pay and Workforce Strategy.  

A copy of Report PPP.67/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated.

Councillor Earp moved, Councillor Mitchelson seconded and it was AGREED that the City Council release £127,000 from the earmarked funds to provide temporary resources, as set out in Minute EX.139/08, to enable progress with the implementation of the Council’s Pay and Workforce Strategy.

(iii)
EX.150/08 Supplementary Planning Documents

Pursuant to Minute EX.150/08, consideration was given to a recommendation from the Executive that the draft Supplementary Planning Documents relating to achieving well designed housing, designing out crime, planning obligations and trees on development sites be approved, prior to the draft Supplementary Planning Documents being submitted for consultation.

A copy of Report DS.89/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated.

It was moved by Councillor Bloxham and seconded by Councillor Mitchelson that the draft Supplementary Planning Documents as referred to above be approved prior to those documents being submitted for consultation.

Members questioned the Portfolio Holder on aspects of the Supplementary Planning Document relating to planning obligations, and in particular the section on affordable housing and on work relating to sustainable housing.  It was 

RESOLVED 

(1) 
That the draft Supplementary Planning documents relating to achieving well design housing, designing out crime, planning obligations and trees on development sites be approved and submitted for consultation.

(2)  
That the Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure provide a written reply to the question raised by Councillor Allison with regards to affordable housing.


Declaration of Interest

During the debate on the following item of business relating to replacement of the Family Hostel, the following Members of the Council left the meeting but returned later in the discussion:

Councillors Bloxham, Morton, Clarke, Mrs Parsons, Farmer (P), Mrs Vasey, Mrs Farmer, Layden

(iv)
Family Hostel Replacement

Pursuant to Minute EX.124/08 and EX.153/08, consideration was given to a recommendation from the Executive that the City Council approve the following proposed capital scheme for the hostel replacement totalling £3.9 million in 2008/09 to 2010/11 to be funded as follows :


The Government grant of £1.89 million with attached conditions,

confirm the allocation of £400,000 Regional Housing Board Grant from 2007/08 which had already been agreed under Minute EX.334/07;

confirm the allocation and release of £750,000 from the £1,250,000 Housing Strategy budget in 2008/09 and agree the reprofiling of this amount to 2009/10;

the commitment of £400,000 from the Regional Housing Board Grant for 2009/10;

confirm the decision to sell and ring fence the Capital Receipt (assumed to be £450,000) from the London Road Hostel (EX.334/07 refers);

the allocation of interim funding from the Capital Programme for 2010/11 in the event of a delay in selling the existing hostel, the capital receipt from which will be subsequently credited back to the programme fundings.


A copy of Report DS.90/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated.

Councillor Mrs Luckley moved and Councillor Mitchelson seconded the above recommendation.

Following substantial discussion and voting thereon, the motion of Councillor Mrs Luckley as set out above was AGREED.

(v) Suspension of Council Procedure Rules
Pursuant to Council Procedure Rule 9, Councillor Bloxham moved and Councillor Mallinson seconded and it was agreed that the meeting should continue beyond 9.45 pm to enable the remaining items of business to be considered.

(vi)
EX.154/08 – Homelessness Strategy

The Mayor reported that this item had been withdrawn from the Agenda.


Declaration of Interest

Councillors Mitchelson, Bainbridge and Mrs Fisher, having declared an interest in the following item of business, left the meeting during consideration thereof.

(vii)
Food Service Plan

Pursuant to Minute EX.158/08, consideration was given to a recommendation from the Executive that the Food Service Plan for 2008/09 as set out in Report CS.49/08 be approved.

A copy of Report CS.49/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated.

It was moved by Councillor Bloxham, seconded by Councillor

Mallinson (J) and AGREED that the Food Service Plan for 2008/09 as set out in Report CS.49/08 be approved.

(viii)
EX.169/08 – Amendment to Council Framework for Member Training

(a) Learning Credit Scheme
Pursuant to Minute EX.169/08, consideration was given to a recommendation from the Executive that the City Council agree to the replacement of “Scale of Involvement” within the Framework for Members Learning and Development by a new “Learning Credit Scheme” as part of a number of proposals to address problems in the Council Framework for Member Training.

(b) Member Learning and Development Group
The Member Learning and Development Group had scrutinised the proposals to address problems in the Council’s Framework for Member Training, including the replacement of the Scale of Involvement within the Framework for Members Learning and Development by a new Learning Credit Scheme.

A copy of Report PPP.66/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated, together with a copy of the Member Learning and Development Group’s recommendations.

It was moved by Councillor Earp, seconded by Councillor Bainbridge and AGREED 

(i)
That the recommendations of the Member Learning and Development Group be received.

(ii) That the City Council agree to the replacement of the Scale of Involvement within the Framework for Members Learning and Development by a new Learning Credit Scheme.

In accordance with Procedure Rule 17.5, Councillor Morton recorded his abstention in respect of the above.

C.134/08
REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES

Consideration was given to a report of the Director of Legal and Democratic Services regarding the Appointment of Representatives to Outside Bodies.  A copy of Report LDS.33/08 had been circulated.

Councillor Mitchelson moved that Councillor Mallinson (J) be appointed as the City Council’s Representative on the Cumbria Pensions Forum, and Councillor Mrs Parsons be the City Council’s Representative on the Reserve Forces and Cadets Association for the North West of England.

Councillor Glover moved that Councillor Boaden be appointed as the City Council’s Representative on the Cumbria Pensions Forum and that Councillor Weedall be the City Council’s Representative on the Reserve Forces and Cadets Association for the North West of England.

Both motions were seconded.   Following voting thereon, it was

RESOLVED:

(i)
That Councillor Mallinson (J) be appointed as the City Council’s Representative on the Cumbria Pensions Forum.

(ii)
That Councillor Mrs Parsons be appointed as the City Council’s Representative on the Reserve Forces and Cadets Association for the North West of England.

C.135/08
COMMUNICATIONS
There were no further communications which the Mayor wished to bring to the attention of the Council.

C.136/08
PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in the Paragraph Number (as indicated in brackets against each Minute) of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.  

C.137/08
GYPSY AND TRAVELLER SITE PROVISION



(Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraph 3)

Pursuant to Minute EX.142/08 and EX.171/08, consideration was given to a recommendation from the Executive, that the City Council agree to the release of allocated funding of £100,000 for housing provision, to enable preparation work to be undertaken on provision of a Gypsy and Traveller site.  

A copy of Report LDS.93/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated.

It was moved by Councillor Mrs Luckley and seconded by Councillor Mitchelson that the City Council agree to the release of allocated funding of £100,000 for housing provision, to enable preparatory work on provision of a Gypsy and Traveller site to be undertaken.

Members considered the proposal in some detail, and it was –

RESOLVED 

That the City Council agree to the release of allocated funding of £100,000 for housing provision, to enable preparatory work to be undertaken on the proposal for gypsy and traveller site provision.

C.138/08
EAST CUMBRIA COUNTRYSIDE PROJECT



(Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraph 3)

Pursuant to Minute EX.172/08, consideration was given to a recommendation from the Executive that the City Council approve a supplementary estimate of £22,500 to enable initial steps to be undertaken to address the financial problems facing the East Cumbria Countryside Project.  A copy of Report CS.50/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated.

It was moved by Councillor Bloxham, seconded by Councillor Mitchelson and AGREED that the City Council agree a supplementary estimate of £22,500 to enable initial steps to be taken to address the financial problems facing East Cumbria Countryside Project.

C.138/08
STANDARDS COMMITTEE – INDEPENDENT MEMBER


(Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraph 1)

Pursuant to Minute ST.21/08, consideration was given to a recommendation from the Standards Committee regarding the recruitment of an Independent Member to serve on the City Council’s Standards Committee.  A copy of Report LDS.51/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated.

It was moved by Councillor Stevenson, seconded by Councillor Farmer and AGREED that the City Council agree to the appointment of Mr A Fraser as an Independent Member of the City Council’s Standards Committee for a 4 year term as from 15 July 2008.

(The meeting ended at 10.20 pm)
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